

Approved 4/7/2014

Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, March 3, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  No one was using recorder.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 2/10/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that we continue to collect items for the SPCA; the Hometown Heroes donation drive; and glossy paper magazines, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger presented the stats for service in Hamilton Township for February 2014.  There were a total of 24 incidents in the township:  Stephanie A. Egger then presented a comparison of the stats between 2012 and 2013.  
2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the reports sent to the Township.  Reports were for months of November, December and January.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  No representative was present and no report was received.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative was present and no report was received.

5.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a request for a waiver has been received from East Berlin Dollar General Store.  They are requesting a waiver for Section 120-21.N.1.   The applicant is requesting a waiver modification of the ordinance requirement for road widening and setbacks.  Planning Commission has recommended, by memo dated 2/28/2014, that this wavier modification be granted.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant the waiver as stated.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

2.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a request for the waiver of fees was presented to the Board.  This is in reference to the waiver modification just completed for East Berlin Dollar General Store, the Planning Commission recommends that the fees be waived as this was previously submitted and tabled at the 2/10/2014 Board meeting.   Planning Commission has recommended, by memo dated 2/28/2014, that this waiving of the fee be granted.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to waive these fees as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
3.  Sewer Module Approval:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Planning Commission has submitted a request that the Board of Supervisors approve the Sewer Module for East Berlin Dollar General Store.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the module and send to DEP.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Discussion:  The module has been approved and signed by Tim Wargo, Township SEO.  Ron L. Weidner suggested that we table sending the plan to DEP.  Dale Gettel our Zoning Officer and Tim Wargo, SEO, both agree that the module should be sent after the plan is approved.  Ron L. Weidner stated that he feels they may go to public sewer.  Chad Clabaugh stated that not sending the module now could hold up approvals later on.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III rescinded his original motion.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table the approval and send the module after the plan is approved.  Ron L. Weidner second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4.  Waiver Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a waiver request has been received from East Berlin Dollar General Store.  They are requesting a waiver for Section 304.C of the Stormwater Mgmt Ordinance.  This involves storm peak rates during the construction phase of this development.  Planning Commission has recommended, by memo dated 2/28/2014, that this waiver request be granted.  Chad Clabaugh, Twp Engineer, gave the Board an explanation of what the waiver involved.  Chad Clabaugh stated that he has no problem with this waiver.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant this waiver as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
5  Resolution #2014-53  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2014-53 to appoint Kevin Moul as the Hamilton Township representative to the Abbottstown-Paradise Joint Sewer Authority for the term of five years (2014-2018)  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this is to fill John C. O'Brien’s position.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this appointment.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
6  Comcast:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice has been received from Comcast.  Comcast will add HSN2 to channel 88 on the Digital Starter level of service.  Comcast also announced a transaction that will combine the cable assets of Time Warner Cable with those of Comcast.  This announcement is posted on the bulletin board.
7.  Bucket Truck:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that there has been a request from the Public Works Dept. that the Board discuss the possible purchase of a Bucket Truck.  The current truck is in need of replacement.  Jay Livingston stated that he has been looking at trucks and gave the Board information on the purchase of a new Bucket Truck. Cost was $90,000.  Jay Livingston stated that he has been to Racey’s and they have a truck that would work and they could get a trade-in for the old truck.  

Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have $22,000 in the state equipment fund.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion for Jay Livingston and Ron L. Weidner to continue looking into the purchase of a Bucket Truck with a cap of $16,000 and our trade-in.  Ron L. Weidner second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    Nothing to discuss
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC) Mr. David Richards, a member of the EBACC Board was present.   He stated the new kitchen was completed last year.  They had to take out a 3-yr loan.  January and February were bad months for them.  Due to the weather a few things were canceled.  They had a loss of income during that period.  They also had many repairs.     

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Ron L. Weidner stated that they received three sealed bids on 2/28/2014.  They will be opened on 3/11/2014 at the next Parks & Rec meeting. 
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston stated that they have been doing a lot of snow plowing.  They tried to fix some of the many potholes.  They had been doing clean up and trimming trees and brush.  Jay stated that the Mack truck was fixed.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that they have done a great job plowing the roads.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that they approved the 2014 dues of $100 per township.  County Planning made a presentation.  DCNR stated that additional funding is available for grants.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that unfortunately we are not at that point with the Rails-to-Trails.
6.  East Berlin Area Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that he attended the last meeting and they discussed the extension of the sewer line on Route 194.  Ron L. Weidner informed the Board of the discussion had with the businesses involved.  
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that they had a meeting on 2/24/2014.  The biggest expense was in the Capital Purchases, the township bought a new mower.  Other than that things look really good.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Audit is complete and had good results.  We also received a new Liquid Fuels deposit notice.  We will be getting $96,013.48 for liquid fuels and $10,000 for the turnback.  This is higher than the first notice.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that they had their donation drive and the funds are coming in slowly.  Circulation is up.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh presented his report:

East Berlin Shurfine – Fuel Facility:  The applicant presented a preliminary/final plan for a proposed vehicle fuel dispensing facility, dated 1/13/14 at the Planning Commission meeting.  CS Davidson will provide a review letter to the March Planning Commission meeting.

New Oxford Dollar General:  CS Davidson issued a comment letter date 1/27/14 with a total of 6 comments.  The revised layout was presented at the February Planning Commission meeting and received favorable remarks.  The plan was tabled due to outstanding comments.  Chad is still waiting for the revised plan.
East Berlin Dollar General:  CS Davidson received a revised plan dated 2/17/14 which addresses most of the outstanding comments.  CS Davidson issued 7 unaddressed Stormwater related comments on 2/27/14.  Waivers were needed and requested, they were addressed at this meeting.
Chad Clabaugh stated that he did not seem to have a complete SALDO.  Stephanie A. Egger will send him missing sections.

Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney continues to work on the David Lease and Hensco issues.  He is also continuing to follow up on the municipal liens.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented and read the report from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.   For the month of February there were six applications for permits.  Dale Gettel’s report showed several violations on which he is working. 
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the January 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and State Funds.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBL.IC COMMENTS:    
1.  David Richards, East Berlin, asked if we had a representative and an alternate to attend the Adams County Tax Claim Bureau and if we were also representing Reading Twp.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have our representative and an alternate, Reading has a representative also.  We do represent Reading only when they are unable to attend.
2.  Ann Harman, 700 Road, stated that thank you is not enough to say for the work that the crew does for this township.  She wants to have a luncheon for the Road Crew and Staff to say thank you.  
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Ron:  He thanked everyone for coming.  Reminded everyone to “spring forward” this Saturday by turning your clocks ahead one hour.  
Tim:   Thanked everyone for attending.  Hope to see you next month.
Stephanie:  Thanked everyone for attending and giving their support.  

Stephanie A. Egger made the following Meeting Announcements:
Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, March 11th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, March 18th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, March 24th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, April 7th @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan
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